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21st May 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,
Thank you all to the families who filled in the survey in relation to the possible further opening of the school to children. Whole school data indicated that 20% would say yes, 50% maybe and 20-30% no. The teachers have been updating me with information from their weekly phone calls to families and we are feeling very supported by you as parents. Your kind words and patience have been gratefully received.

The government have recommended that schools can start to make decisions or plans about whether to open further to some children in Foundation, Year 1 and Year 6. If this plan goes ahead, and the science is heading in a positive way, we will ensure that children in Years 2, 3, 4, 5 and all the other children choosing to learn from home are fully supported by their teachers. Weekly home learning will be set as usual. You will be working on the same themes and topics as those children in school. I am hoping we can share photos and videos of both home and school learning. Teachers will continue to ring you each week. I have added some links and resources on our school website which can help parents and children access home learning safely. These resources include the safe use of zoom, house party and other apps.

https://stockham.eschools.co.uk/web/safety_online_during_remote_learning/484028
Foundation, Year 1 and 6 parents and carers 

Thank you for your time on the phone, making decisions alongside your child’s teacher. Governors have approved the ‘return to school plan and Risk assessment.’ The plan covers all aspects of school and has been very carefully considered to ensure that we keep children, staff and families as safe as possible; we have followed the DfE guidance. 

As stated in the plan, we will do everything that we can to ensure social distancing at 2m but safe distancing cannot be guaranteed as naturally children will want to talk/sit/play together in their small bubble at playtimes. Children will naturally gravitate towards each other, especially the younger children, and considering they will not have seen each other for over 2 months. Whilst keeping children safe is paramount, we also want children to feel relaxed and happy being back at school and do not want to add to any anxieties they may already have and appreciate that all children have had different experiences.  

A staggered start is necessary in order for school staff to prepare and introduce children to the new school environment and expectations.  

The week beginning 1st June, the school will be closed to all children, with the exception of key workers and vulnerable children groups. This will allow for staff training, risk assessments and behaviour guidelines to be shared and talked through with staff. It will also allow teachers and TAs to understand and start to implement planning for the children they will be teaching. During this week, staff will be working collaboratively to collect PPE in classrooms and ensure final parts of the risk assessment action points have been put into place. Preparation for all the actions in the risk assessment will aim to be achieved during this week.
Monday 1st June
Key worker and vulnerable children will attend as they have been doing on the days and times that have been agreed with the school. This means that they should only come to school on the days when one parent is unable to work at home. As the key worker group number is growing, we have split children into two groups (age related and siblings together). Group A will enter the school through Year 6 and Group B through Year 4 outside door any time after 8am.
Monday 8th June

The earliest possible time for the welcoming of Year 6 back into school will be Monday 8th June. This will depend on further guidance and broader government guidelines (more details of days and times can be found in the return to school plan letter).
Monday 15th June
Depending on the success of the Year 6 groups return to school, we may be able to welcome back Reception and Year 1 children (more details on return to school plan letter). We will continue to communicate with you on potential timings, and thank you for your patience whilst we assess the situation.
NB: If you have a child in any of the above year groups, it does not mean that siblings in other year groups can attend school unless you are key workers and the other parent is unable to work from home.

What will school be like?

School will look and feel different for all children in order to keep everyone safe. Please would you explain to your child that the classroom will have desks that are separated 2m apart and they will sit at their own desk. They will be unable to move around the classroom as much as usual and there are new social distancing rules that they must follow, using markers and paint spots on the floor outside. Unfortunately, they will not have access to all the resources and toys that they were used to having in their classroom; we will provide as many toys and resources that are washable. There is a lovely resources to support children returning to school that you may wish to choose to share with your child - https://www.elsa-support.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Coronavirus-back-to-school.pdf  However, whilst the school set up is different, the staff will ensure that they have the same positive, enthusiastic approach to teaching children and are very much looking forward to seeing children again.
The curriculum will not be the full national curriculum but will be English and Maths based in the morning. Teachers plan to include plenty of outdoors activities and learning and well-being activities. Teachers will still be planning remotely for the children who are at home.  

After you have read the attached Return to school letter, I hope that you will have a much better understanding of what life will be like in June and this will inform your decision. If you have any questions, then please email the office before Friday.
The DfE recommendations are that children remain in their bubble with no new additions. If the situation arose where you wanted a place for your child at a later date, whatever the year group, we will be reassessing our situation towards the end of June.
The staff want to say a big thank you for all of their lovely treats from parents; wonderful acts of kindness! 
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Thank you for your understanding and patience in this unchartered territory. If the government go ahead with plans, I look forward to seeing some of you in June.
Best wishes

Mrs Ruth Burbank
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